
 

  

Hi, my name is Tammy Torrence and I have been a 

member of 2213 for 22 years. I became a steward 4 

years ago and I was appointed to the position of Assis-

tant Business Manager of the Buffalo CSSC in 2019. 

Growing up my stepfather and my uncles were all 

strong dedicated members of their unions, and today 

my mother is a member of the NTEU union. I was 

brought up with the understanding of the importance 

of solidarity and unity. 

During the strike of 2016, I became more involved in the fight by go-

ing to every rally I could, even as far as NYC. I never missed a picket 

duty. Watching our current President/Business Manager Barb Carson 

during the strike showed me the importance of having a strong united 

union. She was instrumental in encouraging me to take the plunge to 

join the team after that strike. So I threw my hat in the ring. I knew it 

would not be easy, but I also knew I was up for the task. In the years 

that I have been a steward, my goal has been to ensure that the con-

tract is applied fairly and consistently for all members. Since becom-

ing an ABM I have had the distinct privilege of working hand in hand 

with Barb and the team to ensure we are all treated fairly and with re-

spect. I have also travelled with Barb to each office within the Local 

and it has been a pleasure meeting and getting to know you all.   

I want to leave you with the certainty that we are fighting 24/7 for 
each and every member and I am always available for support, guid-
ance and even some MUSCLE if necessary.   
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